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[bookmark: _Hlk488155080][bookmark: _Hlk488155247]Present:	Councillors:	T. Land (Chair)
			D. Blackbourn (Vice Chair)
			A. Blackbourn
M. Brindle
D. Jefferson			
			A. Mitchell
			R. Wood
C. Harvey

	Officers:		S. Wright (Town Clerk)
A. Yorke (Deputy Town Clerk)
H. Doyle (Communications Officer)
K. Robinson (Committee Clerk)

	Members of Public:	No members of the public.


289/24	Apologies for Absence    
Apologies were received from Councillors T. Jermy and M. Stirrup. 
 
290/24	Minutes Corporate Services Committee  
Members discussed the meeting and Councillor A. Blackbourn would like herself added to the minutes as she was present at the meeting.  There is also a spelling error that needs to be addressed relating to the spelling of Blackbourn.  Members confirmed that once these amendments had been implemented the minutes of the Corporate Services meeting held on 27 August 2024, were a true record and signed by the Chairman.    
 
(Action:  Committee Clerk to change the minutes; immediately).
  
291/24	Declarations of Any Disclosable Pecuniary Interests 
 
There were none. 
 
292/24	Approval of Payments 
Councillors reviewed and approved the payment list. 
 
293/24	Logging and Reporting of Complaints   
Councillors were informed that no complaints were received. 
 
294/24	Communications and Website Report 
Councillors received a verbal update summarising the Communications and Website Report.  They discussed the branding colours and the naming protocol for documents uploaded to the website.  Members were updated on the new branded email signatures and that there was assistance uploading these if members needed help.  Committee thanked the Communications Officer for her report.

(Action: Communications Officer to send signature template to Councillor M. Brindle; immediately). 

The Communications Officer left the meeting at 18:30 hours.

295/24	Personnel Report
Councillors discussed the Personnel Report and received an update that the training budget had been exceeded and that there was a need for further Health & Safety training requirements.  Members were updated on the new staffing structure implementation including the new staffing contracts and handbook.  Councillors were asked for volunteers to sit on staff interviews. Councillors T. Land and D. 
Jefferson put themselves forward for the interviews.

(Action:  Councillors T. Land and D. Jefferson to be emailed interview times and dates; Deputy Town Clerk; immediately).

296/24	Financial Report for the Period Ended 31 August 2024
Members were given a verbal update on the Financial Report which included mechanical cutting costs of Barnham Common due to failures in grazing and Blue Tongue.  The Deputy Town Clerk Informed Council that he would be producing a budget forecast which would be prepared to inform next year's budget.

297/24	Accessibility Statement & Privacy Notice
Members were given an update on the requirements for an Accessibility Statement and Privacy Notice for the website.  It was

RESOLVED:  To approve the Accessibility Statement & Privacy Notice for the website.

Proposed by Councillor D. Jefferson and seconded by Councillor C. Harvey.

298/24	Christmas Office Closure
The Committee discussed the proposed Christmas Closure of the office and the requested staff privilege days.  Council agreed on the closure and privilege days but would like to see this item brought back to Council before April 2025.  It was

RESOLVED:  To approve Friday 27 December 2024 and Tuesday 31 December 2024 as Privilege Days.

(Action: Deputy Town Clerk to implement; immediately).
(Action: Town Clerk to bring the item back to Committee in March 2025).

Proposed by Councillor D. Blackbourn and seconded by Councillor A. Blackbourn.
 
299/24	Employment Contract for Staff
Members reviewed the new staffing contract of employment.  It was

RESOLVED: To approve the new Contract of Employment.

Proposed by Councillor D. Jefferson and seconded by Councillor C. Harvey.

300/24	Data & Document Retention Policy
Members received and discussed the Data & Document Retention Policy; it was noted that there were some colour amends required.  It was

RESOLVED:  To approve the Data & Document Retention Policy.

Action: Town Clerk to amend the Appendix pages for typing consistency; immediately).

Proposed by Councillor R. Wood and seconded by Councillor D. Jefferson.

	
301/24	Dignity at Work Policy
The Committee discussed the Dignity at Work Policy and was informed that the National Association of Local Councils (NALC) endorsed this policy to prevent harassment and bullying in the workplace.  It was

RESOLVED:  To approve the Dignity at Work Policy.

(Action: Town Clerk to implement policy; immediately).

Proposed by Councillor A. Blackbourn and seconded by Councillor R. Wood.

[bookmark: _Hlk177553658]302/24	Staff Handbook
Council discussed the new staffing handbook and agreed that this was a good piece of work and very much needed.  It was

RESOLVED: To approve the new Staffing Handbook.
(Action: Town Clerk to implement; immediately).

Proposed by Councillor C. Harvey and seconded by Councillor D. Jefferson.

[bookmark: _Hlk177553754]303/24	Credit Card Policy
Councillors discussed the need for this policy and agreed that this was very much needed.  It was

RESOLVED:  To approve the new Credit Card Policy.
(Action: Town Clerk to implement; immediately).

Proposed by Councillor D. Blackbourn and seconded by Councillor A. Mitchell.

304/24	Progress on Actions from Previous Meetings	
Council was given an update on the actions spreadsheet and noted that this was being changed to incorporate further enhancements.

305/24	Committee Officers’ Update
There was none.

306/24	Exclusion of Press and Public
The Committee resolved to exclude the press and public as per the Public Bodies (Admissions to Meetings) Act 1960. 

307/24	Equity Investments
The Committee were given an update on the Equity investments of the Council and was advised to diversify 25% of the investments into High-Interest Savings Accounts. It was

RESOLVED: To approve the re-balancing of the equity investment holdings as required in the existing investment policy and as per officer suggestions.
(Action: Deputy Town Clerk to implement; within one month).

Proposed by Councillor M. Brindle and seconded by Councillor R. Wood.

308/24	Property Lessee in Liquidation
The Committee discussed the implications of the liquidation of one of the Council’s property lessees.  It was

RESOLVED: To appoint the services of the Council’s legal advisers to assist and provide advice on the next steps to be undertaken by the Council to protect its interest in the property.

(Action: Deputy Town Clerk to contact Council legal advisors for advice; immediately).

Proposed by Councillor M. Brindle and seconded by Councillor D. Jefferson.

309/24	Feedback from Staff Exit Interview
The Committee discussed the summary of a recent staff exit interview and the implementation of the Performance Management System.




The meeting closed at 19:35.

Chairman: T. Land
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